# OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS Peterborough, New Hampshire

## **CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT**

BUDGET & PROPERTY
November 10, 2015
SAU Office
6:30 PM

#### **Minutes**

#### **Committee Members:**

- Myron Steere, Chair
- Janine Lesser
- Pierce Rigrod
- David Martz
- Richard Dunning

**Present**: Myron Steere, Janine Lesser, Richard Dunning, David Martz (6:38 p.m.)

Others: Marian Alese, Tim Grossi, Brian Pickering, John Jordan, Jerome Wilson, Pierce Rigrod, Stephan

Morrissey (6:39)

#### 1. Call to Order

Myron Steere called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

## 2. Approval of Minutes - October 27, 2015

Richard Dunning moved to accept the minutes of October 27, 2015 as read. Janine Lesser second. Unanimous.

## 3. Sponsorship Flyer

Marian Alese reported out on sponsorship; a certain amount of money for a specific purpose. One could sponsor toward a concession stand, restrooms etc. There is a difference between sponsorship and advertising.

A draft flyer of sponsorship information is included in tonight's packet. Various levels of sponsorship are outlined. High school and middle school athletic fields are areas of interest.

Sign ordinances do not apply to school districts.

Creating a 5013C was previously discussed. The all sports booster (FCVA) that formed have been met with. They might be the group that would take on the sports specific sponsorship with oversight since they have already formed a 5013C.

Dick Dunning said that this could be an answer to offsetting a cost i.e. the CV Football Scoreboard. Once the scoreboard is paid off, where does the money go? Does it offset material cost (new scoreboard, field maintenance etc.)?

Tim Grossi said that as an example, if \$20K was received annually, he foresees a committee formed that will meet and make decisions on how this money will be spent.

Brian Pickering said that multiple ways of handling the money occur in other school districts.

Marian Alese said that the money could also be put in the athletic trust and a committee could meet to determine spending.

The time frame for specific commitments i.e. the Gold Level needs determination - 5 years, 1 year etc. Marian said that a decision is needed as to where to put the money (Athletic Trust) and how to manage it, then move forward with the proposal and see how it goes.

Myron Steere suggested bringing this to the full board.

David Martz moved to bring this forward to the full board. Dick Dunning second.

The Trust is the vehicle to where the money gets deposited. The committee decides how it gets spent. The full board would have final approval.

Janine Lesser asked how the advertising copy and location would be determined. Marian Alese said that would be determined before solicitation of sponsorship.

Stephan Morrissey suggested a multi-year agreement or a "buy two years get one year free" approach. Jerry Wilson asked if this opens the door to advertising in the schools. No, the policy is specific to fields and gyms.

## David Martz and Richard Dunning withdrew their motion and second.

The motion should read to allow funds to be collected and placed in the athletic trust.

Pierce Rigrod moved to allow funds to be collected and placed in the Athletic Trust through a sponsorship program and administered by a committee with representatives from the district and school board.

**Dick Dunning second. Unanimous.** 

# 4. 2016-2017 Budget Discussion

Marian Alese advised that the full blown budget and other related documentation is available on line. Items moved out of the proposed budget to get to the default are there as well.

Pierce Rigrod asked about gasoline prices. Marian reported that she cannot pre-buy until May as a result of the Fuller Oil situation that took place. She reported that we can pre-purchase propane and lock in.

## 5. Organization Structure - Initial Discussion

Marian Alese distributed a copy of "Contoocook Valley School Study Committee" when the district was formed in 1967. She highlighted several comments made in the report. Distributing resources to secure the best possible educational opportunities was the goal. Marian said that if we were forming ConVal now, what would it look like? We have a lot of resources and a number of facilities. We have to look at the CV Cooperative as a cooperative and more about the services and educational experiences we can offer rather than focus on how much we will save if we close a school. What would be the best configuration?

Pierce Rigrod said that should consolidation be the approach, parents and voters are going to want to know what they are going to get. They will want full time services; nursing etc. They will want K-12 foreign languages. A stronger and better district will be wanted if restructured. Education first, cost second.

The Model School Study Committee and Elementary Schools Study were budget focused; this would be different.

Discussion took place about planning regulations in individual towns that prohibit young families from moving in.

Travel time for elementary school students, the number of kids in the buildings, and the education provided are important. An effort to offer a better educational environment must be sought. It was reported that Peterborough is conducting a two-year study to consider withdrawing from the district. Marian Alese said that the first thing we have to do is what this report says; think of ConVal as a full entity and not as individual towns. Marian noted that there are approximately \$8 million dollars in the Capital Plan. Before that money is spent, consideration of the organizational structure must be considered.

Pierce Rigrod said that it is important to take some of the thumbnail items in the Strategic Plan and flesh them out and lay them out before district meeting to change the message to share the real options before the voters. A vision needs development.

John Jordan shared information about a K-Model, based on numbers only, and what the numbers would look like.

Myron Steere said that the Strategic Plan Committee could pursue further investigation.

#### 6. Other

Marian Alese shared the expense report. No transfers as of yet. The salary (1), health insurance line (11), and line 16 were discussed. Overdrafts exist as a result of encumbrances from 14/15. Transfers will be forthcoming.

Lines 65 and 66 also reflect encumbrances and will require transfers. \$34,250 from line 1 into line 2 into paraprofessional line. In addition, two custodial staff moved from CV to contracted services.  David Martz moved to recommend the transfers as outlined. Janine Lesser second. Unanimous.
Stephan Morrissey spoke about the need for seat belts on school buses.
7. Non-Public Session: RSA 91-A:3,II (If Needed) None.
Richard Dunning motioned to adjourn at 8:05 p.m. Pierce Rigrod second. Unanimous.
Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Marschok